From Anita.Bell1@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk
1st August 2012

John,

Thank you for your e-mail.

I can confirm that sufficient due diligence was carried out by G4S prior to any sub contracting agreement. This due diligence was undertaken not only in the mobilisation phase but also during the lead up to the bidding process. 

UKBA are working closely with G4S to ensure properties utilised for transition purposes are contractually compliant and will take appropriate steps to ensure any properties not meeting the required standard are either brought up to standard within the required timeframe or taken off line.

I will not comment on individual cases. We are working closely with G4S to ensure that the majority of people will continue living in their current properties.  Where people do need to move, proper consideration will be given to any special requirements to ensure minimum disruption.

G4S are working in line with the UKBA dispersal policy and currently all individuals affected by transition have been kept in their immediate locality.

G4S are providing the transport element of transition and in order to facilitate SU cooperation G4S will, except in exceptional circumstances, try to accommodate an individual’s excess luggage either as part of the same journey, or if necessary storing it safely at the point of departure until it can be transported to join the individual at a later date.

Kind Regards

Anita Bell
COMPASS Transition - Project Manager
North East, Yorkshire and Humber Region
UK Border Agency
1st Floor Waterside Court
Kirkstall Road
Leeds
LS4 2QB
0113 386 5727

